
THEKEYS 12 March 2023

Charles Simeon Institute
Welcomes New Associate Director
The Rev'd Canon Dr. Michael W. Petty | Canon for Discipleship & Director of the Charles Simeon Institute

The writing below is taken from the Charles Simeon Institute's Quarterly Newsletter, The Old Apostle, 
Hilary Term 2023

Welcome to Jennifer Webster as Associate Director of the Charles Simeon Institute. When Kathleen 
Smith retired in December, I anticipated a long and challenging search process to find a successor. 
I needed to find a person with strong organizational skills, who works well with people, can serve 
as a mentor to seminary students, works well with the St. Peter’s staff, and is dedicated to serving 
the Church. Before our search process got underway, God brought the perfect candidate to St. 
Peter’s when Jennifer Webster moved to Tallahassee with her husband, Nate, and her daughter 
Islay. Jennifer is completing a Ph.D. in theology at the University of Cambridge and has a strong 
background in project management. Jennifer began work as Associate Director in February and has 
already begun to make preparations for the arrival of summer Fellows in May. She will also serve 
as Dean of the Charles Simeon Lay School of Theology and will be responsible for guiding and 
reshaping this program. We look forward to the LSOT’s Eastertide Semester (April 19, 26; May 3, 
10) in which both Jennifer and I will be teaching courses.

A Note From Jennifer Webster
I am honored to join the mission of the Charles Simeon Institure as its new 
Associate Director, where I will continue to build the summer fellowship 
program. As the first formal Dean of the LSOT, I will continue to develop 
curriculum and faculty members to disciple lay leaders at St. Peter’s and 
other ACNA parishes. My husband Nate, our daughter Islay Rose, and 
I recently moved to Tallahassee after living in the UK since 2020. I am 
completing my Ph.D. in Theology at the University of Cambridge, St. John’s 
College. I am passionate about educating Christians and congregations 
in theology and church history and see quality education as fundamental 
for developing healthy and whole followers of Jesus Christ. I hope to use 

these passions, my theological education, and my extensive background in project management to 
deepen and grow the missional outreach of CSI for the glory of God and the enrichment of the 
Anglican Church in North America.



Missions & Evangelism

Discipleship & Parish Life

THE GREAT COMMISSION PLEDGE: IT'S NOT 
TOO LATE TO GIVE! | If you haven't had a chance 
to turn in your pledge (or renew your pledge) for this 
year's The Great Commission Pledge, it's not too late! 
Stop by the narthex and pick up a pledge card on one 
the desks and drop in the offering plate, or feel free to 
mail it in. You can also go online to make a pledge at 
StPetersFL.com/GCP 
Please contact Christy Flury, Missions & Evangelism 
Staff Coordinator, at CFlury@StPetersFL.com with 
any questions. Thank you in advance for your support 
and generosity!

LIFE: DIAPERS NEEDED | The Belly Boutique at A 
Women's Pregnancy Center (AWPC) is in need of size 
3, 4, and 5 diapers. Please feel free to drop donations 
off at AWPC located at 919 West Pensacola Street 
32304, or in Fr. Bill's office.
Please contact Life Core Captain, Beth Medley, at 
medley005@yahoo.com, for more information or 
questions. Beth can also help with finding the perfect 
spot for you to vounteer with one of our several Life 
Core ministry partners!

PILGRIMAGE TO BIBLICAL AND PHARAONIC 
EGYPT | Join Abp.Bob and Nara Duncan on a Nile 
cruise to all the amazing sites of ancient Egypt; discover 
all the Biblical links (from Abraham to Joseph (Coat 
of Many Colors) to Moses to Jesus); visit with fellow 
Anglicans in Alexandria and Cairo. This pilgrimage 
is mid-Lent in 2024, from 23 February to 6 March, 
2024. Ship cabin availability is very limited and can 
only be guaranteed until mid-April, 2023. Go online 
to StPetersFL.com/Egypt2024 for complete itinerary 
and registration. 

Each of our eight cores has a specific month of the year in which it will be highlighted.  
March is Discipled Evangelism.

GALS' ART NIGHT | Friday, 24 March | 6–8:30pm
Gals of all ages! Join us for a night of art! The talented 
Danielle Figueroa will be leading us in devotional-
centered painting. Her artwork and that of some of 
her students has been displayed this past year on the 
St. Peter's Artisans' Gallery Wall here at the Cathedral. 
This will be a great night for intergenerational fellowship 
while creating art that glorifies our Creator. Register 
now at StPetersFL.com/galsnight

CHILDREN'S CATECHUMENATE TEDDY BEAR 
COLLECTION | It's that time of year when our 
Children's Catechumenate class collects Teddy bears 
and stuffed animals for kids needing encouragement.  
Our First & Second graders invite you to join them in 
collecting as many stuffed animals as we can muster.  
This year, our collection will benefit AngelWingz, A 
Women's Pregnancy Center, and Children's Home 
Society. Donated items must be new, with tags still 
attached. Please drop your donations off in Classroom 
201 (the classroom in the South Transept) over the 
months of February & March. Remember, "God 
loves a cheerful giver." -2 Cor 9:7

CHARLES SIMEON INSTITUTE | LAY SCHOOL 
OF THEOLOGY EASTERTIDE SESSION
Wednesdays, 19 April–10 May | 6:15pm-8pm
It is time to think about registering for the Lay School 
of Theology's Eastertide Semester. The semester 
consists of 4 Wednesday evening sessions (6:15-
7:45pm) on April 19, 26, May 3 and May 10. Two 
courses will be offered: 
•	 The Resurrection: The Origin and Goal of 

the Christian Life (led by Fr. Michael Petty)
•	 The Life and History of the Church
	 (led by Jennifer Webster)
For more information, go to StPetersFL.com/register 
and scroll down. If you have questions or need 
childcare, contact Jennifer Webster, Dean of the 
LSOT, at JWebster@StPetersFL.com 



SECOND SUNDAY MIDDLE & HIGH SCHOOL 
PARTY TODAY! | Sunday, 12 March | 6:30pm
Calling all middle and high schoolers! Come out for a 
time of fellowship as we eat dinner, have snacks, play 
games, and hear from a guest speaker. We'll also do a 
service project and talk about Lent!

DUE TO SPRING BREAK, THERE WILL NOT BE WEDNESDAY EVENING PROGRAMS THIS 
WEEK, 15 MARCH 2023, UNLESS OTHERWISE STATED BY SPECIFIC CLASS LEADERS.

CARE MINISTRIES: SISTERS OF THE HEART
Are you single by choice, divorced, or widowed? Join 
other single women (50+) of St. Peter's who love the 
Lord and love to share good food and fellowship. We 
meet on the last Tuesday of the month at 5pm. The 
location varies but if you are interested, please contact 
FayAnne Hannon at tooziemouse@yahoo.com.

MEN! SAVE THE DATE FOR THE MEN'S 
RETREAT–MAY 5-7! | We'll be at RealLife Blue 
Springs/Camp Anderson in Marianna. Registration 
will open in March, but go ahead and save the date. 
Bp. Alex Farmer and Canon Mark Eldredge will be 
our speakers for the weekend. This retreat is open to 
all men.

MARY & MARTHA | MARCH GATHERING 
TOMORROW | Monday, 13 March | 9:45am | The 
Mary & Martha Guild will meet together at Elizabeth 
Maple's home tomorrow, Monday, March 13th. Our 
speaker is Tina Campbell who will be discussing 
Women's Ministry at our cathedral. Our social 
hour begins at 9:45am and the meeting will start at 
10:30am.  All women are invited to attend.

GUYS' CAMPOUT
Friday, 14 April beginning at 5pm | Bring your 
father, bring your son, bring 
your grandpa or uncle, bring 
yourself because you are a 
guy! Please join us for our 3rd 
Annual Guys Campout. We 
will gather on the lawn of the 
Youth House to cookout, make s’mores, and play 
games. Camping on the grounds is optional, but 
encouraged if you have a son! We'll wrap things 
up by attending the Men's Breakfast in the Parish 
Hall on Saturday morning! Contact Chuck Lang 
at chucklang45@gmail.com for more information 
and look for instructions to RSVP soon!

St. Peter's Women's Mini-Retreat 2023St. Peter's Women's Mini-Retreat 2023



FINANCIAL MINUTE
Total Operating Budget: $TBA | % Collected YTD: TBA% | Debt Retired in February: $12,083.49
For more information about making a pledge, visit StPetersFL.com/Give

Worship

CATHEDRAL PRAYER LIST & CARE MINISTRIES

If you have any pastoral needs or know of someone who needs pastoral care and prayer, please contact Care 
Ministries Coordinator, Alice Sanderson at ASanderson@StPetersFL.com

Please call the Cathedral Office at 850.701.0664 or email ASanderson@StPetersFL.com to be added to the Cathedral 
Prayer List. You can also submit a prayer request or Care Ministry Need at StPetersFL.com/Prayer

Military: Lucas Bell, Jose Betancourt, Lt Col. David Chichetti, SSG Corey Daws, Lt. Col. Daniel Dean, 
Capt. James Dilworth, Capt. John Easterbrook Jr, Airman Drew Edwards, Sgt. Michael Gaskins, PFC John P. Warren
SSgt Corey Owen, Capt. Griffin Jax, Capt. Savannah B. Jax, 1st Lt. Parker Jax, Capt. Chandler B. Jax, 
1st Lt. Carson Jax, 1st Lt. Rebecca Jax, Gabriel Melendez, Col. Burt Newman, Major Gen. John Richardson, 
Capt. Oliver Rushing, Spc. Andrew Sanderson, Lt. Cmdr. Chris Smith, SFC Dewey Spence, Private Sam Henri
Lt. Patrick Swain, Capt. Parry Thomas, Lt. Cmdr. Blake Van Brunt Jr, MM3 Tommy VanLandingham, 
SN Benjamin Waddill

Parishioners, Relatives, and Friends: Janet Clemens, Mary Meloni, Nick Harrold, Teddy Stone, Elaine, 
Maryanne Nemis, David Smith, Quinn Toulon, Vicki Spitzer, Mary Alma Lang

VISITING THE CATHEDRAL?
Welcome–we're so glad you're worshiping with us today! Our nursery is available during Sunday morning services 
for children newborn through Kindergarten. We hope you'll join us on the lawn for coffee & other refreshments 
between morning services! Whether today is your first time or you’ve been coming for awhile, we are so 
glad you're here!

as of 3.11.23

EASTER LILY AND INSTRUMENTALIST DEDICATIONS | Please consider giving a dedication “in memory 
of” or “in thanksgiving for” a loved one or event. Donations can be completed online at StPetersFL.com/Give 
or through the marked envelopes found in the pews. 
All dedications are due by 5pm, Friday, 31 March.


